
The following programs were broadcast on KINN-AM airing during the 4th quarter of 2013 to 
address the importance of these issues.

1)  As we head in to the holiday season, the Department of Public Safety planned seminars
                 to increase fire safety awareness. This included forest safety, Christmas tree safety, 
                 overtaxing power outlets, etc. 

        POC: Jen Osborn
        Date: October 5th                                                                     Length: 6  Minutes

   2)   To increase awareness of the methanphedamine problem in Otero County, DPS 
                   began a series of seminars in the area.
                   

         POC: Sylvia King
         Date: October 12th                                                                   Length: 6 Minutes

   3)   Toys for Tots joined the BBI stations to collect toys and money for the organization so 
                   all area kids would have a Merry Christmas. 

         POC: Wally Anderson
         Date: November 7th                                             Length: 6 Minutes 

   4)   All BBI radio station promoted a drive for donations of non-perishable food from
                   businesses and individuals in Otero County. This food was given to the Salvation
                   Army to fill baskets for the needy during the holiday period. BBI employees and
                   vehicles traveled around town collection food and thanking donors on the drive. 

         POC: Judi Anderson/ Salvation Army
         Date: December 26th                                                            Length: 3 hours

   5)   Holiday safety was a prime target for the Alamogordo Department of Public Safety. 
                   BBI ran PSAs and held interviews to remind people of safety at this time of year. 
                                    

         POC: Doyle Syling
         Date: December 28th                                                           Length: 12 Minutes


